The Honorable Larry Phillips
May 8, 2014
Page 2

May 8, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Executive to sign an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Seattle to provide City of Seattle defender legal services. The King County Department of Public Defense began providing services on July 1, 2013 as authorized by King County Ordinance 17662, through the assignment of City of Seattle contracts with three private, nonprofit corporations (Associated Counsel for the Accused, The Defender Association, and Northwest Defenders Association) to the County. Those contracts expire June 30, 2014 and this ILA will provide the continuation of services through December 31, 2015. The ILA is currently at the City of Seattle Council.
This transmittal is in alignment with King County Code 2.60.020, which authorizes the Department of Public Defense to provide public defense services to the State of Washington, tribal governments and municipalities in King County on a full cost-recovery basis and to negotiate appropriate contractual agreements, subject to Council approval by ordinance when required by law.
Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to continue to provide public defense legal services to the City of Seattle. The County will receive $3,051,272 in revenue for 2014 and $6,346,646 in revenue for 2015. The ILA provides for an extension by mutual agreement of the City of Seattle and King County. A supplemental request for an additional $2,423,423 in spending authority to provide these services is included in this transmittal package.
The ordinance enclosed supports the Justice and Safety Goal of the King County Strategic Plan to “Support safe communities and accessible justice systems for all,” and specifically Strategy 2.a: “Ensure the availability of public defenders for those who need them.” The proposal also supports the Financial Stewardship Strategy 1.b: “Work with cities to identify oppooruntities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting. 
Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact David Chapman, Interim County Public Defender, at 206-263-2174.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S.Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

David Chapman, Interim County Public Defender, Department of Public Defense
Catherine Cornwall, City of Seattle Budget Office

